	


HE pay and equality dispute

At a special sector conference on pay this week, delegates agreed to re-ballot higher education members for industrial action on the union’s claim following the recent result of the first ballot. Conference decided that the new ballot would involve all branches but this time on an aggregate basis (all results counted together) and this would take place in the new year and no later than March 2019. We will send out a fuller message to HE members on next steps next week.

FE fights back: dispute resolved at Lewisham and Southwark colleges

The pay dispute at Lewisham and Southwark colleges which saw four days of strike action in the summer has been resolved with an agreed package of £350 pay rise and a commitment by NCG group to change the way strike pay is deducted in future. Following the recent ballot of members in FE England branches UCU’s further education committee (FEC) has recommended branches that achieved at least a 50% turnout (Bath, Bradford, Croydon, Lambeth, New College Swindon, and Petroc College) should take two days strike action on 28 and 29 November; branches that came close (35% and above) should be re-balloted from 28 November to 19 December; and branches whose ballot turnout was below 35% should hold members' meetings to decide whether to re-ballot.

See here for the full update including: 
· In the news 
· USS latest 
· 17 November: unity demonstration against the far-right  
· Tuition fees debate: response to Danny Dorling plan 
· Research active staff and the future of the Concordat - make your voice heard now:  
· Psychosocial health of Palestinian youth: occupation and resistance 
· Transgender day of remembrance  
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